

BURRINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Burringham Parish Council meeting, held on **Thursday 10th February 2022**, at Burringham Village Hall, at **5:30pm**.

Present - Cllr R Kissaglis (Chairperson), Cllr S Roach (Vice-Chairperson), Cllr D Oldfield, Cllr P Mills & Cllr C Brown. Cllr J Walshe. 1 member of the public.

01.02.2022 - Apologies for absence and to consider any requests for dispensation due to the ongoing Covid 19 pandemic.

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr V Turner who has dispensation until June 2022.

02.02.2022 - Declarations of Interests - The Parish Council's (Model Code of Conduct) Order 2011

Cllr P Mills - Burringham Village Hall Committee.

03.02.2022 - Procedural - To continue to devolve powers to the Chairman & Clerk for a period covering the Covid19 Pandemic should the Parish Council be unable to meet.

Resolution - The Parish Council agreed to devolve powers to the Clerk, in conjunction with the Chairman during the current Covid19 Pandemic should the Parish Council be unable to meet.

04.02.2022 - Minutes - To approve the Minutes of the Meeting held on 25th November, 2021.

The Parish Council considered the minutes dated 25.11.2021.

Resolution - The Parish Council agreed the minutes dated 25.11.2021 were a true and accurate record and these were duly approved.

05.02.2022 - Report from North Lincolnshire Ward Councillor.

Cllr J Walshe advised he is awaiting a response from the Chairman of Parish Council as to what further evidence is required regarding his apologies not been received for the September 2021 meeting. I never seeked to discredit the Clerk who does a fantastic job and I still believe it was simply an issue with technology. I do not agree with what has been said previously and I feel this has been done in an attempt to mislead residents about my attendance to Parish Council meetings.

Cllr B Kissaglis advised the screenshot provided was not acceptable and the matter is now dropped.

Planning - Stone Lane - Cllr J Walshe supported the proposed development of the corner and this will hopefully tidy up the site.

Bollards - Scotter Road - These have been cleaned up following several near miss incidents.

Glover Avenue, Burringham - Needs resurfacing and is due to be completed by April 2023.

Burringham Road - Will be closed on an evening between 28.02.2022 - 01.03.2022.

Cllr S Roach responded to Cllr J Walshe advising he made some interesting points in the report; but was concerned why he had not brought up the 2 main issues of speeding traffic and flooding at the Meadows and asked if he is taking the traffic issues seriously. Cllr J Walshe advised he thinks once the 2 new roundabouts are in place it will help the traffic issues, Cllr D Oldfield thinks the missing cure is the Burringham Bypass.

Cllr S Roach also questioned why Cllr J Walshe mentioned at the latest NATS meeting the Speedwatch Scheme had not been set up; Cllr S Roach found this insulting as Cllr C Brown has done a fantastic job in setting up this project. Cllr C Brown advised although the project has not occurred during winter, it had begun.

Cllr B Kissaglis asked why Cllr J Walshe had not mentioned in his report the new development at Lincolnshire Lakes. Cllr B Kissaglis is concerned the original planning had lapsed and the company running the scheme had gone into receivership. Cllr J Walshe advised the Council had purchased the commercial part of the land from the Receivers with a view to renting out units to local businesses. Cllr J Walshe apologised for not putting into his report.

Cllr C Brown asked the Councillors to change the tone of the meeting or she would leave if it does not stop.

Actions for the Ward Councillor -

- Further information from NLC regarding flooding long term plan at the Meadows.
- Further information regarding the Lincolnshire Lakes project, particularly the expired planning.
- Remedy for speeding traffic in Burringham.

06.02.2022 - Public Participation

Adam Donskoy from Gunness & Burringham FC attended and apologised to Cllr P Mills for not getting in touch with the VHC, he lost her contact details, which Cllr P Mills provided again and will make arrangements to meet.

Adam apologised for not getting onto the pitch yet. Clerk reminded him he must provide Public Liability Insurance details before he carries out any work on the playing field.

Adam advised the internal issues with the former Coach have now been handed over to the Police to deal.

Adam left the meeting after his report at 18:10 hours.

07.02.2022 (a) Planning Applications.

PA/2021/2224 - Mr R Anderson - Nuddock Wood House - **Resolution - The Parish Council have no objections and support the application.**

(b) Planning Decisions - none.

08.02.2022 - Correspondence.

- Letter re Spring in Bloom Grant - Clerk read out the letter advising the PC had been offered £259 towards their project, with condition the grant is paid to the Burringham In Bloom Group and claimed from them. **Resolution - The Parish Council agreed to decline the grant as this should be paid to the Parish Council, not a third party.**

- Email from Will Bell, Monitoring Officer at NLC to consider adopting revised Code of Conduct - **Resolution - The Parish Council agreed to adopt the revised Code of Conduct which had been reviewed by the Clerk.**

09.02.2022 - Chairperson's & Vice Chairperson's Report.

- To consider village hall sign - Cllr S Roach distributed the sign example for the Parish Council to consider. **Resolution - The Parish Council agreed to pay for the sign and Cllr P Mills to ask the VHC for a contribution towards the cost.**

Cllr S Roach advised the new flagpole will be erected, Cllr P Mills asked if the VHC could hang poppies from this and will bring more information to the next PC meeting.

Cllr B Kissaglis has reported road issues to NLC numerous times and the weed issue on High Street.

Cllr B Kissaglis spoke with Andy Tate at NLC regarding devolution and advised the PC do not wish to accept as they do not have the buying power of NLC and if they took on this service the Council Tax would increase.

10.02.2022 - Any updates on SSE Grants.

The electric has been installed for the Christmas Tree. The contractor will carry out the electric to the garage in the near future.

11.02.2022 - Councillors Reports.

Cllr P Mills advised the VHC are waiting to hear from NLC regarding the Queens Platinum Jubilee Grant application. They are looking at holding an event on Sunday 5th June for village residents. **Resolution - The Parish Council agreed to donate up to £1,000 towards the event.**

12.02.2022 - **Accounts for payment**

The following payments were considered for payment:

D Wattam - £89.25

NLC (4 x litter bins) - £620.40

NLC SLA (new bins emptying up to March 2022) - £369.60

ICO (Data Protection Fee) - £40.00

Paid in -

VAT Reclaim - £425.00

Threadgold ground rent - £15.00

NLC (SSE Grant reclaim 4 x bins) - £517.00

Resolution - The Parish Council agreed the invoices to be paid.

13.02.2022 - **To confirm the next meeting date during April 2022.**

The Parish Council agreed the next meeting date as Thursday 21st April at 6pm.

The Parish Council also agreed the May AGM meeting date as Thursday 26th May at 6pm.

The meeting closed at 6:32pm.

Private Session

PUBLIC BODIES (ADMISSION TO MEETINGS) ACT 1960

The Chairman will move that the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item(s) of business pursuant to section 1 of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, in that it is of a personal matter.

14.02.2022 - **Payroll Information - To approve payment of salaries as per salary schedule circulated.**

Resolution - The payroll information was approved for payment.

15.02.2022 - **Any updates for exploration of a Skatepark.**

The Parish Council were unable to discuss as no reply from Cllr J Reed as yet with meeting dates.

The meeting closed 6:35pm.

